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SUBJECT: REGISTRATION OF BARTENDERS AS GAMING EMPLOYEES

The Gaming Control Board recently reviewed and reevaluated its policy regarding the requirement for bartenders,
barbacks, and food and beverage supervisors to register as gaming employees pursuant to NRS 463.0157, which
states in relevant part:

“2.  Gaming employee does not include barbacks or bartenders whose duties do not involve
gaming activities, cocktail servers or other persons engaged exclusively in preparing or
serving food or beverages.”

The Gaming Control Board finds that if a bartender, barback, or food and beverage supervisor’s duties and
responsibilities do not include any gaming activities, such employee is not required to register as a gaming
employee (or, if already registered, will not be required to maintain gaming registration going forward).

We will no longer require gaming registration for these positions simply due to the physical presence of slot
machines in such employees’ work area, but please be cognizant that in the event a bartender, barback, or food
and beverage supervisor’s position includes any gaming activities or functions, said employee will still be required
to obtain and/or maintain a gaming registration.

We advise all licensees to maintain the gaming employee registrations of all currently registered personnel in
these positions for the term of the gaming employee registration. If such employees’ roles do not involve gaming
activities, you are not required to renew their gaming registrations upon expiration.

Should you have any questions, please contact Employee Registration Manager Rebecca Garcia at
(702) 486-2210.



